
MEETING MINUTES FROM: 12/04/2018 

Meeting Called to order @ 6:35 p.m. 

ROLL CALL FOR CLUB REPRESENTATION: 

Trailblazers M/C- 2 

Tankslappers M/C- 2 

Rimbenders – 2 

Cheaters M/C- 2 

Lassen M/C- 2 

Corey Herring Memorial M/C- 2 

                                                                MVDS- 2 

                                                                Gold Diggers M/C- 0 

                                                                WSRA- 2 

 
President- (Dan Rankin) – Nothing new. Thank you for a great couple of years!  

Vice President- (Chanel Egesdahl) – Nothing new.  

Treasurer’s Report- (Anita Honea)- Funds as of last week: 

General : $13,811.66 

Corey Herring Scholarship : $11,964.90 

Land Use : $27,117.90 

Last Quarter the Corey Herring Memorial Scholarship account lost $800. Not sure what kind of 
stocks it is invested in, but perhaps we should choose something more stable? 

Secretary Report- (Julianne Zotter) - Last month’s meeting minutes are posted. Banquet flyer is 

up! Ticket are on sale ONLINE ONLY. Come join us, it will be fun!  

Big Bike Referee- (Ronnie Scorserelli) – Points are updated.  

Mini Bike Referee- (Beth Legenbauer) – Points updated and there will be one more round of 

bumps. Any questions, please contact me.  

Land Use Committee/Medical Team Report: (Dave Zotter) 

Medical Team: Tankslappers had a couple of injuries, but medical help was able to get there 

quickly. All the med gear is at Zotter’s house. We are down on supplies. Seth has offered to get 

it cheap and bought before 2019.  

Land use:  No federal news. Truckee Dirt Riders are trying to organize and develop trails in 

Truckee/Verdi.    



Races: 

• Tankslappers – Race went well. Only the couple of injuries. Churchill Medical were 
onsite and able to administer pain medication. 67 riders on Saturday, 86 on Sunday.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

Voting Results: 

President – Ryan Albert  

Treasurer – Anita Honea 

Vice President -Wyatt Brittner  

Saturday Referee – Steve Tichenor 

Secretary – Dennis Belingheri  

Sunday Referee – Chanel Honea 

Land Use – Chris Maas 

Medical –Ingram and Seth  

Rimbenders National Hare and Hound: National Hare & Hound Combined with Rimbenders 

next year: From Lovelock to Nightengale. Sept 14-15. Entry $100. MRANN racers scored 

separately. Rimbenders will pay for AMA cards= $20. 

VOTE: YES:4 NO:5       NOT PASS 

Sportsman of the year nominations: Phil Fell, Dan Rankin, others? 

Family of the year nominations: Maas Family, Albert Family, others? 

In Moto’s Honor: Do we want to do a legacy trophy? A Moto Mini Rider of the year? A Moto 

Mini Jacket? Moto Mini sponsorship? We need to talk with Cathy and Ryan to see what they 

want to do.  

WSRA has proposed a dual sanction (D36 and MRANN) Sprint Enduro: This will comprise of 

three tests: a 5 mile test, a 10 mile test and a 15 mile test. Each test done twice (two loops). 

This will be on Sunday; Saturday will be a regular MRANN Saturday race. All MRANN Rules 

apply. WRSA will pay AMA/MRANN entries. Because this is a dual sanctioned race, this will 

need to be voted on by the clubs 



2019 Schedule (Updated):  

Trailblazers: February 16-17 

WSRA: March 9-10 

Cheaters: March 23-24 

Lassen: April 13-14 

Corey Herring: June 15-16 

GoldDiggers: June 29-30 

MVDS: October 5-6 

Tankslappers: October 26-27 

Meeting Adjourned at: 7:30 pm   

Next Meeting: TBA 



MEETING MINUTES FROM: 11/6/2018 

Meeting Called to order @ 6:35 p.m. 

ROLL CALL FOR CLUB REPRESENTATION: 

Trailblazers M/C- 2 
Tankslappers M/C- 2 
Rimbenders – 2 
Cheaters M/C- 2 
Lassen M/C- 2 
Corey Herring Memorial M/C- 2 

                                                                MVDS- 1 
                                                                Gold Diggers M/C- 0 
                                                                WSRA- 2 

 
President- (Dan Rankin) – As always, be sure to use pit mats! Let’s remember to keep dogs on 
leashes during races. Please keep dangerous dogs inside a trailer or leave them home. We have 
had to say this every month. And it’s still an issue. From now on, you may be disqualified if your 
dog is off leash. It has become a safety issue. We also had a lot of pit riding at Moonrocks.  

We were contacted by Southern MRAN- they are interested in doing another North VS South 
race. The last time we did this was in 2006 in Ely.  

Vice President- (Chanel Egesdahl) – Nothing new.  

Treasurer’s Report- (Anita Honea)- Funds as of last week: 

General : $11,877.50 

Corey Herring Scholarship : $12,799.41 

Land Use : $28,312.91 

Secretary Report- (Julianne Zotter) - Last month’s meeting minutes are posted. Banquet flyer is 
up! MUST buy tickets online. Will be at the Nugget.   

Big Bike Referee- (Ronnie Scorserelli) – Points are updated.  

Mini Bike Referee- (Beth Legenbauer) – Points updated before the Rimbenders race. Will try 
to get them updated before the Tankslapper race, so you can see your standings into the last 
race. Any questions, please contact me.  

Land Use Committee/Medical Team Report: (Dave Zotter) 
Medical Team: All is good. Med team will be out at Tankslappers.  



Land use:  Brandon Henning says there are organizations filing suits regarding the new Sage 
Grouse plan. Stay tuned for updates.   

Races: 

• Rimbenders – 170 entries (minus the team race), BLM costs came to $6970 including 
$6/rider. It will take up to a year to be refunded our payment over that.  

• Tankslappers – Race will be at south Nightengale. Big loop is 47 miles, Saturday loop is 
18 miles. Flyer will be out this week. All set. Churchill Medical will be on site. Gonna be 
dusty.   

NEW BUSINESS: 

2019 Board Nominations! – Every position on the MRANN Board is open! Improve the sport, 
participate!! Current nominations:  

President – Ryan Albert VS Phil Fell 

Treasurer – Anita Honea 

Vice President -Wyatt Brittner  

Saturday Referee – Steve Tichenor 

Secretary – Dennis Belingheri  

Sunday Referee – Chanel Honea 

Land Use – Chris Maas  

SPREAD THE WORD! NOMINEES NEED TO BE IN BY DECEMBER MRANN MEETING! 

Shall we have a fall series to increase rider count in the second half of the year? There is a big 
rider loss in winter. This could keep people coming to races all year long.  

Rhino Welding is raffling off a Side-by-Side! Buy tickets at the races! $100/ticket. Only 300 
sold! We will draw the winner at the Banquet! 

Voting: 

1. Revision of wording in Section 1. GENERAL RULES sub-section d: 
d. All motorcycles that do not meet both a 17" or larger rear wheel and a 20" or larger 
front wheel as designated by the labeled tire size will be limited to gasoline. 

VOTE: 7Yes: 1No PASS 



2.  VINTAGE/BOMBER DIVISION: This division is open to any rider racing bikes from the 
year 1984 and older. This class will be designated with the letter "B" following their 
number. Riders may ride motorcycles of any displacement or stroke. There will be (1) 
class in this division (no Novice, Amateur, or Expert). This class will run white 
backgrounds with black numbers.  

VOTE: 3Yes: 5No   NOT PASSED 

3. Numbering System: Riders may run the number earned from the previous season.  
Overall top twenty numbers will also be reserved for the current race year. Riders have 
until the Wednesday following the first race of the year to claim the number earned 
from the previous season. After that date, race numbers 1-10 from each division and 
overall top twenty shall be reserved for those who earned them, all other numbers will 
be forfeited. Race numbers are assigned on a first come first serve basis. 

VOTE: 4Yes: 4No     NOT PASSED 

4. Edit of: 
e. BIG BIKE Start Order: 
Experts will start on the first banner, amateurs on second, and novice on third. 
Promoting club may have additional starts, but not less than three (3). 

VOTE: 1Yes: 7No  NOT PASSED 

5. Addition of Section 8. PROTESTS sub-section: 
h. Any protest filed with the MRANN board becomes invalid when posted on social 
media prior to Competition Sub-Committee decision. 

VOTE: 0Yes: 8No NOT PASSED 

We would like to do something in Moto’s honor. Scholarship? Moto Mini Team? We have a call 
into Ryan Toomey but waiting to let the dust settle a bit. If you have any good pictures of Moto, 
please send them to Tina; she is making a slideshow for the banquet.  

What about an Annual Mini Award?  

Could we put the Moto Mini Logo on the mini jackets? 

Cheaters+Rimbenders will combine again next year for a race: March 23-24 



 National Hare & Hound Combined with Rimbenders next year: From Lovelock to Nightengale. 
Sept 14-15. Entry $100. MRANN racers scored separately. Rimbenders will pay for AMA cards= 
$20. Because this is a dual sanctioned race, this will need to be voted on by the clubs 

Meeting Adjourned at: 7:20 pm   

Next Meeting: December 4th Blind Onion on Victorian Ave., 6:30pm 



MEETING MINUTES FROM: 10/2/2018 

Meeting Called to order @ 6:35 p.m. 

ROLL CALL FOR CLUB REPRESENTATION: 

Trailblazers M/C- 2 
Tankslappers M/C- 2 
Rimbenders – 2 
Cheaters M/C- 2 
Lassen M/C- 1 
Corey Herring Memorial M/C- 2 

                                                                MVDS- 1 
                                                                Gold Diggers M/C- 2 
                                                                WSRA- 1 

 
President- (Dan Rankin) – As always, be sure to use pit mats! Let’s remember to keep dogs on 

leashes during races. Please keep dangerous dogs inside a trailer or leave them home. We have 

had to say this every month. And it’s still an issue. From now on, you may be disqualified if your 

dog is off leash. It has become a safety issue.  

Vice President- (Chanel Egesdahl) – We held a Rule Committee Meeting earlier tonight. New 

proposed rules are attached for review by clubs. Will be voted upon in December. Also, please 

make sure you have correct backgrounds on your numbers. I have temporary numbers at every 

race if you need them.  

Treasurer’s Report- (Anita Honea)- Funds as of last week: 

General : $17,383.65 

Corey Herring Scholarship : $12,355.08 

Land Use : $31,100.07 

Secretary Report- (Julianne Zotter) - Last month’s meeting minutes are posted.    

Big Bike Referee- (Ronnie Scorserelli) – Points are updated. If you see any issues, please let me 

know.  

Mini Bike Referee- (Beth Legenbauer) – Points updated. All the bumps are done for the year. 

Unless I get a request from someone who wants to be bumped before the end of the season. 



Land Use Committee/Medical Team Report: (Dave Zotter) 
Medical Team: All is good. Med team will be out at Rimbenders.  

Land use:  Washoe County Lands bill still threatens much of our riding. Please research and vote 

for your representatives!  

Races: 

• GoldDiggers – Race went well. 61 Saturday racers, 86 Sunday racers. 29 DNF’s on 
Sunday. A few minor injuries.   

• MVDS – Race went well. 50 Saturday racers, 78 Sunday racers. A few minor injuries.  
• Rimbenders – Race to be at Moonrocks. We’ve hit another financial snag. BLM usually 

charges us $5-6,000 to run at Moonrocks. Now they are estimating $8000. At this price, 
we need to ask MRANN for yet another $2000, and after the race Rimbenders will pay 
MRANN back. According to the BLM, this is the last year we can run Moonrocks as the 
10year EA is over. 

o Vote to lend Rimbenders additional $2000: 
 Unanimous PASS 

• Tankslappers – Race will be at south Nightengale. Big loop is 47 miles, Saturday loop is 
18 miles. Flyer will be out this week. All set. Gonna be race of the year!  

NEW BUSINESS: 

2019 Race Dates: 

Trailblazers – February 16-17 

WSRA – March 9-10 

Cheaters – March 23-24 

Lassen – April 6-7 

Corey Herring Memorial – June 15-16 

Golddiggers – October 5-6 

MVDS – September 21-22 

Tankslappers – October 19-20 

Rimbenders – November 2-3 

 

2019 Board Nominations! – Every position on the MRANN Board is open! Improve the sport, 

participate!! Current nominations:  

President – ___________ Treasurer – Anita Honea 

Vice President -Wyatt Brittner Saturday Referee – Steve Tichenor 



Secretary - __________ Sunday Referee – Chanel Honea 

Land Use - Kirsten Kinkle  

SPREAD THE WORD! NOMINEES NEED TO BE IN BY DECEMBER MRANN MEETING! 

Shall we have a fall series to increase rider count in the second half of the year? There is a big 

rider loss in winter. This could keep people coming to races all year long.  

Rhino Welding is raffling off a Side-by-Side! Buy tickets at the races! $100/ticket. Only 300 
sold! We will draw the winner at the Banquet! 

  

Meeting Adjourned at: 7:45 pm   

Next Meeting: November 6th, Round Table Pizza on S. Virginia, 6:30pm 



MRANN Rule Book Change Request Form
One Form Per Request Please

Proposed by: 

Proposed New Rule:

Purpose of New Rule:

Affected Sections of Rule Book:

Proposed changes must include the section of the rulebook to which they pertain, and the affect it will have on other rules 

relative to such change if approved. 

3URSRVHG�'DWH�������������������������������������������

Chanel Egesdahl

Revision of wording in Section 1. GENERAL RULES sub-section d:

d. All motorcycles that do not meet both a 17" or larger rear wheel and a 20" or larger front
wheel as designated by the labeled tire size will be limited to gasoline.

To remove the restriction and to allow electric bikes (i.e. Altas) to participate in MRANN
races. This rule still restricts pee-wee's and mini's to gasoline powered motorcycles.

Section 1. GENERAL RULES sub-section d.

10 02 18



MRANN Rule Book Change Request Form 
One Form Per Request Please 

Proposed by: 

Proposed New Rule: 

Purpose of New Rule: 

Affected Sections of Rule Book: 

Proposed changes must include the section of the rulebook to which they pertain, and the affect it will have on other rules 

relative to such change if approved. 

3URSRVHG�'DWH�������������������������������������������

Chanel Egesdahl

o. Numbering System: Riders may run the number earned from the previous season.  
Overall top twenty numbers will also be reserved for the current race year. Riders have until 
the Wednesday following the first race of the year to claim the number earned from the 
previous season. After that date, race numbers 1-10 from each division and overall top 
twenty shall be reserved for those who earned them, all other numbers will be forefitted. 
Race numbers are assigned on a first come first serve basis. 

To prevent VP from having to reserve 60+ numbers in classes with high participation. From 
my experience most people don't run their earned numbers unless they are within the top 
10 earned numbers. This also releases earned numbers that are not claimed by racers who 
run a different race number. 

Section 2. Division Classifications - Sub-Section o. Numbering System

10 02 18



MRANN Rule Book Change Request Form
One Form Per Request Please

Proposed by: 

Proposed New Rule:

Purpose of New Rule:

Affected Sections of Rule Book:

Proposed changes must include the section of the rulebook to which they pertain, and the affect it will have on other rules 

relative to such change if approved. 

3URSRVHG�'DWH�������������������������������������������

Dan Rankin

Addition of Section 8. PROTESTS sub-section:

h. Any protest filed with the MRANN board becomes invalid when posted on social media
prior to Competition Sub-Committee decision.

To prevent false information from circulating and varying decisions prior to the meeting
where all evidence and facts are presented for decision.

Section 8. PROTESTS

10 02 18



MRANN Rule Book Change Request Form
One Form Per Request Please

Proposed by: 

Proposed New Rule:

Purpose of New Rule:

Affected Sections of Rule Book:

Proposed changes must include the section of the rulebook to which they pertain, and the affect it will have on other rules 

relative to such change if approved. 

3URSRVHG�'DWH�������������������������������������������

Chanel Egesdahl

Edit�of:
e.�BIG�BIKE�Start�Order:
Experts�will�start�on�the�first�banner,�amateurs�on�second,�and�novice�on�third.�Promoting�club�may�
have�additional�starts,�but�not�less�than�three�(3).

PEE-WEE�Start�Order:
7�&�Older
65�Novice
4-Stroke
6�&�Under

MINI/SATURDAY�WOMEN�Start�Order:
([SHUW������([SHUW�:RPHQ�
$PDWHXU������$PDWHXU�:RPHQ��DQG�([SHUW���
1RYLFH������1RYLFH�:RPHQ��DQG�$PDWHXU���
It�is�up�to�the�promoting�club's�discretion�where�the�vintage/bomber�line�will�start�DQG�LI�WKH\�ZRXOG�OLNH�
WR�VHSDUDWH�WKH�:RPHQ
V�VWDUWV�IURP�WKH�0LQL�VWDUWV��0LQL�DQG�:RPHQ�6WDUWV�PXVW�KDYH�D�PLQLPXP�RI�
����VWDUWV��([SHUW��$PDWHXU��1RYLFH�.

There is no specified starting order for the pee-wee class. This will provide clarification for
the promoting clubs at future races in regards to the starting order for all three races.

Section 13. STARTS AND FLAGS sub-section e.

10 02 18



MRANN Rule Book Change Request Form
One Form Per Request Please

Proposed by: 

Proposed New Rule:

Purpose of New Rule:

Affected Sections of Rule Book:

Proposed changes must include the section of the rulebook to which they pertain, and the affect it will have on other rules 

relative to such change if approved. 

3URSRVHG�'DWH�������������������������������������������

Chanel Egesdahl

Addition of:

f. VINTAGE/BOMBER DIVISION: This division is open to any rider racing bikes from the
year 1984 and older. This class will be designated with the letter "B" following their number.
Riders may ride motorcycles of any displacement or stroke. There will be (1) class in this
division (no Novice, Amateur, or Expert). This class will run white backgrounds with black
numbers.

There currently is no division classification in the rule book for the Vintage/Bomber class
and one needs to be added.

Section 2. Division Classifications subsection f.

10 02 18



MEETING MINUTES FROM: 9/4/2018 

Meeting Called to order @ 6:35 p.m. 

ROLL CALL FOR CLUB REPRESENTATION: 

Trailblazers M/C- 2 
Tankslappers M/C- 1 
Rimbenders – 1 
Cheaters M/C- 1 
Lassen M/C- 0 
Corey Herring Memorial M/C- 2 

                                                                MVDS- 1 
                                                                Gold Diggers M/C- 0 
                                                                WSRA- 1 

 
President- (Dan Rankin) – As always, be sure to use pit mats! Let’s remember to keep dogs on 
leashes during races. It is starting to become an issue. Please keep dangerous dogs inside a 
trailer or leave them home.  

Vice President- (Chanel Egesdahl) – There will be a Rule Committee Meeting in October. We 
hold it an hour before the regularly scheduled MRANN meeting: 5:30 on October 2nd. If you 
have any proposed rule changes or edits to the Rule Book, please bring them in writing to the 
Rules Committee.  

Treasurer’s Report- (Anita Honea)- Funds as of last week: 

General : $17,205.47 

Corey Herring Scholarship : $12,129.50 

Land Use : $31,091.88 

Not all the title sponsors have paid up. Anita may institute a better system for next year. We 
need to be paid before we count them as a sponsor.  

Secretary Report- (Julianne Zotter) - Last month’s meeting minutes are posted.    

Big Bike Referee- (Ronnie Scorserelli) – Did not attend meeting.  

Mini Bike Referee- (Beth Legenbauer) – Points updated. All the bumps are done for the year. 
Unless I get a request from someone who wants to be bumped before the end of the season. 



Land Use Committee/Medical Team Report: (Dave Zotter) 
Medical Team: All is good. Med team will be out at GoldDiggers.  

Land use:  National: Senate Energy + Natural Resources Committee held 32 hearings on public 
land bills. This is the precursor to putting together public land bills.  NOHVCC had their National 
Conference in August. They are continuing their commitment in assisting and building 
sustainable OHV trails.  
Dave went to the NOHVCC Special Use Permit workshop last month. It was a very productive 
meeting. Our goals to bring to the BLM will be:  

• Consistency – consistency with fees, permit deadlines, etc.  
• Singular place to apply for permit ONLINE – this will enable access to check status, 

establish an “Approve by” date. If permit not reviewed in 45 days, it is automatically 
approved.  

Other race organizations have a course marshal called “Independent Monitor” who reviews the 
course before the race. If we can show consistency with our races with the use of an 
Independent Monitor, then we can expect the same from BLM. 

Races: 

• GoldDiggers – Permit good to go for Winnemucca Mountain. ABSOLUTELY NO CAMP 
FIRES!! We will be on the other side of the mountain, not the MX track. Out through the 
dunes. There will be dust, silt, badger holes, and valleys full of tumble weeds. Flyer will 
be up next week. Access is easy – it’s right off the highway 95. We will have electronic 
scoring with Jeff Miller. There should be service for the square reader. Sunday: 34 miles, 
3 loops. Saturday: 23 miles, 3 loops, no dunes.  No team race. Ambulance on site. 
Sweeps welcome, but we are ok.  

• MVDS – Permit in hand. The race will be held at the Lovelock Speedway 
• Rimbenders – Race to be at Moonrocks 

NEW BUSINESS: 

2019 Race Dates: 

Trailblazers – February 16-17 

WSRA – March 9-10 

Cheaters – March 23-24 

Lassen – April 6-7 

Corey Herring Memorial – June 15-16 

Golddiggers –  

MVDS – September 21-22 



Tankslappers – October 19-20 

Rimbenders – November 2-3 

 

2019 Board Nominations! – Every position on the MRANN Board is open! Improve the sport, 
participate!! Current nominations:  

President -________  Treasurer – Anita Honea 

Vice President -________ Saturday Referee – Chanel Egesdahl 

Secretary - __________ Sunday Referee – Jerry Harmon 

Land Use - _________ 

Rhino Welding is raffling off a Side-by-Side! Buy tickets at the races! $100/ticket. Only 300 
sold! We will draw the winner at the Banquet!  

Meeting Adjourned at: 7:08 pm   

Next Meeting: October 2nd, Round Table Pizza on S. Virginia, 6:30pm 



MEETING MINUTES FROM: 8/7/2018 

Meeting Called to order @ 6:35 p.m. 

ROLL CALL FOR CLUB REPRESENTATION: 

Trailblazers M/C- 2 

Tankslappers M/C- 1 

Rimbenders – 1 

Cheaters M/C- 2 

Lassen M/C- 1 

Corey Herring Memorial M/C- 2 

                                                                MVDS- 0 

                                                                Gold Diggers M/C- 1 

                                                                WSRA- 0 

 
President- (Dan Rankin) – Let’s remember to keep dogs on leashes during races. It is starting to 
become an issue. Please keep dangerous dogs inside a trailer or leave them home.  

Vice President- (Chanel Egesdahl) – We had some guys show up late to Corey Herring, wanting 
to race Amateur/Expert. They had already missed the Novice race. But they were not MRANN 
members, therefore I could not let them sign up as Experts. This put me in a difficult situation 
of turning them around at the gate.  

Treasurer’s Report- (Anita Honea)- Funds as of last week: 

General : $12,828.70 

Corey Herring Scholarship : $11,647.59 – after payment of scholarships 

Land Use : $30,270.89 

Secretary Report- (Julianne Zotter) - Last month’s meeting minutes are posted.    

Big Bike Referee- (Ronnie Scorserelli) – Points updated today. I have received a lot of 
complaints about improper number backgrounds. I will be DQ’ing racers without proper 
number plates at the next race.  

Mini Bike Referee- (Beth Legenbauer) – Points updated today. 1 or 2 bumps at Honey Lake. 
The classes are becoming well distributed.  

Land Use Committee/Medical Team Report: (Dave Zotter) 

Medical Team: All is good. Med team will be out at GoldDiggers.  



Corey Herring Memorial Scholarship: Funds have been distributed. Thanks Anita for making 
everything go smoothly. 

Land use:  Dave will be attending a BLM workshop about revamping the permit process. This is 
a follow up from a November meeting with BLM which ended with positive interactions. The 
goal is to solve the issues that come with special event permits. Dave needs your comments! 
What do you want to see done differently? Please let Dave know by August 24th.  

Races: 

• Corey Herring Memorial Club – Had a total of 203 riders. 3 minor injuries on Saturday. 
Sunday had one dislocated shoulder. Thank you medical team for all your help! The 
weather was great. Penny: Thank you everyone for helping me with the loss of my 
father. Everyone loves the T-shirts! One pit rider at sign ups… he was reprimanded. 
Sunday had two guys cut course, but could not verify numbers. They were Amateurs. 
We will be hosting a WORCS race in April.  

• GoldDiggers – Permit good to go for Winnemucca Mountain. We will be on the other 
side of the mountain, not the MX track. Out through the dunes. There will be dust, silt, 
badger holes, and valleys full of tumble weeds. Flyer will be up next week. Access is easy 
– it’s right off the highway 95. We will have electronic scoring with Jeff Miller. There 
should be service for the square reader. Sunday: 34 miles, 3 loops. Saturday: 23 miles, 3 
loops, no dunes.  No team race. Ambulance on site. Sweeps welcome, but we are ok.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

Rimbenders: Formally request $2000 from MRANN Land Use fund for the Moonrocks race. BLM 
is charging $6500.  

VOTE: Unanimous PASS – Approved. 

Vice Pres: Proposed REF shirts. Makes it easier for people to find the referees for questions. 
Not everyone knows who Ronnie or Beth are.  

Course Marshal -  Still discussing the use of a Course Marshal to inspect the course before each 
race. Who? How? When? Should be a board member? Should have expenses 
paid/compensated.  

Lassen – Lassen MC Lost a 30yr member to cancer. So sorry for your loss.   

Meeting Adjourned at: 7:38 pm   

Next Meeting: September 4th, Round Table Pizza on S. Virginia, 6:30pm 



MEETING MINUTES FROM: 6/5/2018 

Meeting Called to order @ 6:30 p.m. 

ROLL CALL FOR CLUB REPRESENTATION: 

Trailblazers M/C- 2 
Tankslappers M/C- 2 
Rimbenders – 1 
Cheaters M/C- 2 
Lassen M/C- 0 
Corey Herring Memorial M/C- 2 

                                                                MVDS- 1 
                                                                Gold Diggers M/C- 0 
                                                                WSRA- 0 

 
President- (Dan Rankin) – Let’s remember to keep dogs on leashes during races. It is starting to 
become an issue. Please keep dangerous dogs inside a trailer or leave them home. Watch out 
for snake at Corey Herring. Absolutely NO pit riding, no quads, etc at Corey Herring.    

Vice President- (Chanel Egesdahl) – Nothing new to report. 

Treasurer’s Report- (Anita Honea)- Funds as of last week: 

General : $17,752.47 

Corey Herring Scholarship : $15,460.47 

Land Use : $29,192.64 

Some checks left to deposit. CMS will still support MRANN under new ownership.  

Secretary Report- (Julianne Zotter) 
Last month’s meeting minutes are posted.    

Big Bike Referee- (Ronnie Scorserelli) – Points will be updated by next week. 

Mini Bike Referee- (Beth Legenbauer) – Points will be updated by next week.  

Land Use Committee/Medical Team Report: (Dave Zotter) 
Medical Team: All is good. Med team will be out at Corey Herring. Ingrams donated a case for 
the Spot.   



Corey Herring Memorial Scholarship: $4200 given out in scholarships. 9 applicants, 4 awarded. 
That’s 3 times more than last year. All the recipients sent in “Thank Yous”  

Land use:  
1. California Off Road Recreation and Conservation Act.  
2. There is a proposed bill floating around in Washoe County. It’s called the Washoe 

County Economic Development and Conservation Act. You can read about it here: 
https://www.washoecounty.us/csd/planning_and_development/conservation-act.php 

In summary, this bill proposes selling off BLM land to developers for future housing 
development. They have proposed a “disposal boundary” where the land will be sold. This 
boundary includes a lot of our riding areas like Moon Rocks, Dog Skin Mountain, Chickadee, 
and much more. This is not a bill the public can vote on. It will be decided by our 5 county 
commissioners. So, if we want to keep our “Public Lands in Public Hands”, please write, call, 
email, visit, etc. your county commissioner and tell them how you feel. Feel free to ask 
Julianne Zotter about this, she has done a lot of research and is actively trying to get this bill 
shut down. Also, remember to do some research and VOTE in the upcoming local elections!  
3. House Natural Resource Committee approved H.R. 857- legislation designates 6 BLM 

off-highway as congressionally designated OHV recreation areas. This means future 
administrations will not be able to eliminate OHV usage by re-writing a management 
plan. 

Races: 

• Corey Herring Memorial Club – Honeylake is good to go. We had pit riding issues last 
year, so there will be strict enforcement this year. Plenty of water, no dust on the MX 
track. Going to try to start earlier to beat the heat. There will be no team race. Sunday 
race will be in the order of Novice, Amateur, Expert. 4H will be at the race to cook 
breakfast and lunch on both Saturday and Sunday. 1 mile Pee Wee race, 3 mile Mini 
race, 4.8 mile Sunday race. Bring old gear for a gear swap!  

NEW BUSINESS: 

Rimbenders: Formally request $2000 from MRANN Land Use fund for the Moonrocks race. BLM 
is charging $6500.   

Vice Pres: Please let Chanel know when sign ups are at your race so she can be there to do 
MRANN sign ups.   

No July Meeting!  
 
Meeting Adjourned at: 7:08 pm   

Next Meeting: August 7th, Round Table Pizza on S. Virginia, 6:30pm 



MEETING MINUTES FROM: 5/1/2018 

Meeting Called to order @ 6:30 p.m. 

ROLL CALL FOR CLUB REPRESENTATION: 

Trailblazers M/C- 2 
Tankslappers M/C- 1 
Rimbenders – 1 
Cheaters M/C- 0 
Lassen M/C- 1 
Corey Herring Memorial M/C- 2 

                                                                MVDS- 1 
                                                                Gold Diggers M/C- 0 
                                                                WSRA- 2 

 
President- (Dan Rankin) – Let’s remember to keep dogs on leashes during races. It is starting to 
become an issue. Please keep dangerous dogs inside a trailer or leave them home. We don’t 
want to have to create a rule about this, and we don’t want to exclude dog owners.   

Vice President- (Chanel Egesdahl) – Nothing new to report. 

Treasurer’s Report- (Anita Honea)- Funds as of last week: 

General : $13,047.43 

Corey Herring Scholarship : $14,541.16 

Land Use : $26,659.00 

We finally figured out the Morgan Stanley (CHM Scholarship) account. Nothing has been 
deposited or withdrawn. All scholarships have been paid with an account that Anita has set 
aside.  

Also, the Team Race is charged full MRANN fees ($10/team). 

Secretary Report- (Julianne Zotter) 
Last month’s meeting minutes are posted.    

Big Bike Referee- (Ronnie Scorserelli) – I have made some corrections to points and standings. 
And a few guys got bumped.  

Mini Bike Referee- (Beth Legenbauer) – Points will be updated by next week.  

Tina BODDEN



Land Use Committee/Medical Team Report: (Dave Zotter) 
Medical Team: Cheaters had two helicopter extractions on Sunday. Even with these significant 
injuries, all medical protocol went well and as planned. We will have to start charging for 
medical supplies reimbursement. But we need to some accounting first.  

Corey Herring Memorial Scholarship: $4200 given out in scholarships. 9 applicants, 4 awarded. 
That’s 3 times more than last year.  

Land use:  
1. NOHVCC sent a full report to BLM. It is posted on their website. BLM respected a similar 

report in Idaho, we will see what Nevada says.  
2. There is a proposed bill floating around in Washoe County. It’s called the Washoe 

County Economic Development and Conservation Act. You can read about it here: 
https://www.washoecounty.us/csd/planning_and_development/conservation-act.php 

In summary, this bill proposes selling off BLM land to developers for future housing 
development. They have proposed a “disposal boundary” where the land will be sold. This 
boundary includes a lot of our riding areas like Moon Rocks, Dog Skin Mountain, Chickadee, 
and much more. This is not a bill the public can vote on. It will be decided by our 5 county 
commissioners. So, if we want to keep our “Public Lands in Public Hands”, please write, call, 
email, visit, etc. your county commissioner and tell them how you feel. Feel free to ask 
Julianne Zotter about this, she has done a lot of research and is actively trying to get this bill 
shut down. Also, remember to do some research and VOTE in the upcoming local elections!  

 

Races: 

• Lassen – 143 total riders. Chuck Faul broke his leg, only major injury. Some Saturday 
racers got lost. We did see some pit riding. Even someone riding a pit bike IN the pee 
wee race trying to follow their kid. This is not ok. We had 2 sportsman racers, both 
requested year MRANN cards. 

• Cheaters – 145 riders + 4 teams. Need to adjust some results. Great course, good 
marking, challenging but fun. Some major injuries, discussed below. 

• Corey Herring Memorial Club – Honeylake is good to go. We had pit riding issues last 
year, so there will be strict enforcement this year. Plenty of water, no dust on the MX 
track. Going to try to start earlier to beat the heat. There will be no team race. Sunday 
race will be in the order of Novice, Amateur, Expert. 4H will be at the race to cook 
breakfast and lunch on both Saturday and Sunday.  

 
 
 
 



NEW BUSINESS: 

Dry lake bed injuries: Cheaters had two major injuries on the dry lake bed this year. This has 
occurred multiple times in the past on the lake bed. Perhaps we need better communication 
with the crashes that occur at the start. When Dane Johnson crashed on the Expert line, he was 
in immediate danger of getting run over by the Amateur line. And then the Novice line. Maybe 
we need a protocol for starts. Could do radio communication to clear each line before the next 
one goes. National Hare and Hound has a protocol for sweeping starts. We could adopt their 
plan.  

Dane Johnson Poker Run: There will be a poker run to raise funds for Dane Johnson. His crash 
at Cheaters left him with a broken leg, severed artery, and a few broken vertebrae. More 
details on the fundraiser to follow.  

Vintage/Bomber bikes: Per VCGP – Vintage bikes are 1974 and older, Bomber are 1975-1984. 
And there’s an Evolution class. Does MRANN want to adopt these designations?  
 
MRANN Family Fun Day – We used to MRANN Family Fun days in the summer, but haven’t in a 
while. Do we want to do it again? Maybe Need for Speed?  
 
Meeting Adjourned at: 7:40 pm   

Next Meeting: June 5th, Round Table Pizza on S. Virginia, 6:30pm 



MEETING MINUTES FROM: 4/3/2018 

Meeting Called to order @ 6:30 p.m. 

ROLL CALL FOR CLUB REPRESENTATION: 

Trailblazers M/C- 2 
Tankslappers M/C- 2 
Rimbenders – 2 
Cheaters M/C- 2 
Lassen M/C- 2 
Corey Herring Memorial M/C- 2 

                                                                MVDS- 0 
                                                                Gold Diggers M/C- 1  
                                                                WSRA- 2 

 
President- (Dan Rankin) – Let’s remember to keep dogs on leashes during races. Everyone is 
doing great with pit mats, keep up the great work! Also, WSRA is no longer on Probation.  

Vice President- (Chanel Egesdahl) – I will have new Number plate backgrounds this weekend.  

Treasurer’s Report- (Anita Honea)- NA 

Secretary Report- (Julianne Zotter) 
Last month’s meeting minutes are posted.    

Big Bike Referee- (Ronnie Scorserelli) – I saw some pit riding at WSRA. It’s all our responsibility 
to say something. Also, we should distinguish what a Bomber/Vintage bike actually qualifies as. 
New verbiage for Rulebook?  

Mini Bike Referee- (Beth Legenbauer) – Points will be updated before this weekend.  

Land Use Committee/Medical Team Report: (Dave Zotter) 
Medical Team: WSRA was a great race! There were a ton of sweeps. No major injuries. Lassen is 
all set for medical. We have a full load of med sweeps. 

Corey Herring Memorial Scholarship: We have received 3 applications. We will accept 
applications until April 22nd. So please apply! Any high school seniors applying to college or 
trade school, please apply. Also, any current post-high school students in college or trade 
schools, please apply.   



Land use: Dave Zotter and Brandon Henning spoke with a Rep from NnA and the Department of 
Interior about inequities with cost recovery. Rick May (DOI) is an OHV guy and wants to open 
up trails, etc. He is looking for information.  

 

Races: 

• Western States – 171 Riders. We had a broken collarbone Saturday and a broken wrist 
Sunday. Course was fun. Good work WSRA!  

• Lassen – The course is marked. 45-50 mi Sunday course, 2 loops. It is rocky! The rain has 
washed away a lot dirt, exposing rocks. Mini/Women loop will be 30-35 miles, 1 loop 
only. There will be alt gas at 17 miles. Team race is 20 miles, no alt gas. Road to get 
there: through Pyramid is not advisable with trailers. There are some big dips. Fish 
Springs road is good and trailer friendly.   

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Vote #1: Lassen M/C would like to host a Sportsman Class in their upcoming race. This would be 
a non-points paying class, no trophies, $40 entry and start after the novices.  

 Vote: 7:1, PASS 

Vote #2: Rule changes need to be submitted by November by Club representative.  

 Vote: 5:2, PASS 

Vote #3: Exhibition class with Competition Committee approval 

 Vote: 7:0 PASS 

 
Meeting Adjourned at: 7:00 pm   

Next Meeting: May 1st, Victorian Ave. Blind Onion, 6:30pm 



MEETING MINUTES FROM: 3/6/2018 

Meeting Called to order @ 7:00 p.m. 

ROLL CALL FOR CLUB REPRESENTATION: 

Trailblazers M/C- 2 
Tankslappers M/C- 2 
Rimbenders – 1 
Cheaters M/C- 1 
Lassen M/C- 1 
Corey Herring Memorial M/C- 2 

                                                                MVDS- 1 
                                                                Gold Diggers M/C- 0  
                                                                WSRA- 1 

 
Vice President- (Chanel Egesdahl) – MRANN can now process Credit Cards for membership 
fees. We tested the processing at the Trailblazers race. It seems to work great! We will have 
Credit Card charging options at the next race.  

Treasurer’s Report- (Anita Honea)- Current accounts are as follows: 

 Land Use - $27,235.14 

 General - $14,808.86 

 Corey Herring Memorial Scholarship - $15,903.00 

Still tracking down payments from some title sponsors. The online payment and applications 
have been working great! 

Secretary Report- (Julianne Zotter) 
Last month’s meeting minutes are posted.    

Big Bike Referee- (Ronnie Scorserelli) – Points will be updated this weekend.  

Mini Bike Referee- (Beth Legenbauer) – The first race brought out a ton of novice mini racers! 
I will redistribute classes soon to even out the competition for more trophies. Points are final 
and will be posted shortly. Please double check club rosters and let me know if someone in 
your club is not listed correctly.  

Land Use Committee/Medical Team Report: (Dave Zotter) 
Medical Team: We were busy at Trailblazers. All things considered, everything went well. We 



were able to get medical attention and aid to those who needed it. Thank you, Seth, for 
organizing the helicopter evacuation for a down rider. Thanks for the help! 

Corey Herring Memorial Scholarship: Scholarship application will be online by the middle of the 
month. You will have about 6-7 weeks to fill it out, then the committee will choose winners. 
Any high school seniors applying to college or trade school, please apply. Also, any current post-
high school students in college or trade schools, please apply.   

Land use:  
National 
• Changes to Department of Interior Reorganization- originally created 13 new 

regions defined by watersheds and geographic basins rather than state 
boundaries. Now they will follow state boundaries. 

• Bureau of Economic Analysis study (2016) showed that motorized recreation was 
the largest activity under the Conventional Outdoor Recreation Umbrella; 
accounting for 459.4 billion in gross output. In response, a new organization was 
unveiled called the ORR Outdoor Recreation Roundtable. This is good news 
because it pulls together a diverse group of recreational interests under one 
umbrella. All working to move recreation forward on the National front.  

• $653 million in Emergency appropriations to the Forest Service and BLM to meet 
the shortfall in wildfire funding. 

Local: 
• BLM Meeting on Sage Grouse habitat management, Feb 7, wasn’t very eventful. 

Mostly focused on Stage 1 Wildfire mitigation. 
• BLM has requested feedback about the permitting process. So, if you have a 

specific comment or concern about your experience with permitting your race, 
please get in touch with Dave Zotter, who is compiling a report. 

Races: 

• Trailblazers: Saturday = 98 riders total. 23 teams, 75 kids/women. Sunday = 153 riders. 
There was one bad team race crash, he flew out in a helicopter. But he is home now, on 
the mend. One bad injury on Sunday, but he has been released as of yesterday. Clubs 
be AWARE: BLM charges $5/rider, but our post report said $6/rider. Be sure you are 
paying what you signed for on the permit and not more. Comment from Lassen: It was 
nice to see something new on the peewee course. Thanks Trailblazers for building a 
new course for the little guys! 

• Western States – Ready to go! 45 mile loops. Alternate gas at 24-26miles. You may 
drive to alt. gas if you wish to help your rider there, but you must stay there the whole 
race. No back and forth. There will be a truck to take gas cans to alt. gas.  

 



OLD BUSINESS: 

 
2018 Race Dates:  

• Trailblazers: 2/17 and 2/18 
• WSRA: 3/17 and 3/18 
• Lassen: 4/7 and 4/8 
• Cheaters: 4/21 and 4/22 
• Corey Herring: 6/16 and 6/17 
• Golddiggers: 9/8 and 9/9 
• Mason Valley: 9/22 and 9/23 
• Rimbenders: 10/27 and 10/28 
• Tankslappers: 11/10 and 11/11 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

New Business 1: Lassen M/C would like to host a Sportsman Class in their upcoming race. This 
would be a non-points paying class, no trophies, $40 entry and start after the novices.  

The Board would like a vote on the addition of a class, per the rulebook.  

Benefits of the Sportsman class: 

1. Encourages new riders to try out a race  
2. Allows riders to go out on a marked course with support for a ride without racing 

Problems that may occur:  

1. Addition of a class without the approval of a vote by the clubs opens up the 
possibility for every club to run all sorts of classes without approval. Major chaos 
ensues.  

2. $40 entries mixed in with $60 – non points racers could affect the outcome of points 
classes. Get in the way, beat competitors, mix up finish order, mix up scoring.  

This will be voted on by the clubs in a separate Rules Committee Meeting, dated March 20, 
2018.  

 

 

 

 



New Business 2: Cheaters/Rimbenders combined races. See letter, below: 

 

Rimbenders and Cheaters will combine to put on the first (of the two) race of the year. 
Only Rimbenders will put on the second race Moonrocks.  Cheaters will race this event. 
Thus all Rimbender members will have their second race averaged in per MRANN rules. 
Denis Belingheri will provide board with a list of ALL Rimbender and Cheaters club members 
ASAP. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at: 8:30 pm   

Next Meeting: April 3rd, Victorian Ave. Blind Onion, 6:30pm 



MEETING MINUTES FROM: 2/6/2018 

Meeting Called to order @ 7:00 p.m. 

ROLL CALL FOR CLUB REPRESENTATION: 

Trailblazers M/C- 2 
Tankslappers M/C- 1 
Rimbenders – 1 
Cheaters M/C- 1 
Lassen M/C- 1 
Corey Herring Memorial M/C- 1 

                                                                MVDS- 1 
                                                                Gold Diggers M/C- 1  
                                                                WSRA- 1 

 
President- (Dan Rankin)- Nothing new. 

Vice President- (Chanel Egesdahl) – MRANN can now process Credit Cards for membership 
fees. Chanel will have the cc reader at races to process new members onsite. There is a 3% 
service charge. Not sure if we should charge that to the member or not. It is a convenience, but 
cash and check are still accepted. Chanel has processed and mailed many membership cards. If 
you do not receive your card before the first race, she will have it with her at the race.  

Treasurer’s Report- (Anita Honea)- Current accounts are as follows: 

 Land Use - $26,636.99 

 General - $7988.13 

 Corey Herring Memorial Scholarship - $13,544.23 

Secretary Report- (Julianne Zotter) 
Discussion of the banquet review. General review is good, but we need to figure out a better, 
more reliable way to sell tickets. The money collected from ticket sales did cover the cost of the 
banquet. We will also try not to schedule on a holiday weekend.   

Big Bike Referee- (Ronnie Scorsonelli) – Ready to roll for 2018!  

Mini Bike Referee- (Beth Legenbauer) – Everyone was happy with trophies and jackets. If you 
have any suggestions on improvements, please let Beth know.  



Land Use Committee/Medical Team Report: (Dave Zotter) 
Medical Team: Good to go for Trailblazers. Medpacks and sat phones are ready and updated. 

Corey Herring Memorial Scholarship: Scholarship application will be online by the end of the 
month. You will have about 6-7 weeks to fill it out, then the committee will choose winners. 
Any high school seniors applying to college or trade school, please apply. Also any current post-
high school students in college or trade schools, please apply.   

Land use:  
National- State of the Union Address covered: 

• Infrastructure program repair 
• Recreational Trails Program (RTP)- falls under DOT. Hopefully we gain 

approval for a study update (current study outdated). RTP funding is 
based on study. 

• Department of Interior Reorganization- created 13 new regions defined 
by watersheds and geographic basins rather than state boundaries.  

• Wants to transfer headquarters of BLM, US Fish and Wildlife and Bureau 
of Reclamation somewhere outside D.C. – still has to get congressional 
approval.  

Local: 
• BLM Meeting on Sage Grouse habitat management, Feb 7 from 5-7pm, at UNR 

Crowley Hall, Glick Ballroom C.  
• Washoe County Public Lands Bill meeting – roughly 0.5million acres of 

wilderness in Washoe County. 10,000 acres proposed to be transferred from 
BLM to Truckee Meadows Water Authority. This area includes Bedell Flats, west 
of Moonrocks. No public comment link was readily found. 

Upcoming Races: 

• Trailblazers: Same spot – Nightengale. New Stuff! Loop 1 = 50 miles, rocky. Loop 2= 46 
miles, less rocky, more fun. “Gonna be rad” 

• Western States – Ready to go!  

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 
2018 Race Dates:  

• Trailblazers: 2/17 and 2/18 
• WSRA: 3/17 and 3/18 
• Lassen: 4/7 and 4/8 
• Cheaters: 4/21 and 4/22 



• Corey Herring: 6/16 and 6/17 
• Golddiggers: 9/8 and 9/9 
• Mason Valley: 9/22 and 9/23 
• Rimbenders: 10/27 and 10/28 
• Tankslappers: 11/10 and 11/11 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Winnemucca District has a new manager – Mike. He can be a stickler. Let’s be on our best 
behavior. He will be at the next race.  

Pit mats are a must. We did great last year, let’s keep it up. Also, bring a mat for gas cans.  

Parts Unlimited is sponsoring us this year with coarse markings. But, if we want to use them 
again next year, we have to double our insurance coverage- per Parts Unlim.  

MRANN Swag is available for purchase at the races.  

Possible new Temporary Number options.  

Now that the team race is optional and can be an exhibition race, does the club owe MRANN 
the $5/rider? Vote: Yes – the club keeps the $5/rider. No- Club pays MRANN $5/rider:  

Trailblazers M/C- Yes 
Tankslappers M/C- No 
Rimbenders – Yes 
Cheaters M/C- Yes 
Lassen M/C- Yes 
Corey Herring Memorial M/C- Yes 
MVDS- Yes 
Gold Diggers M/C- Yes  
WSRA- Yes 

PASS: If a club puts on a Team Race Exhibition, they keep the entry fee. BUT each rider must 
have a MRANN card. 

Meeting Adjourned at: 7:50 pm   

Next Meeting: March 6th, Victorian Ave. Blind Onion, 6:30pm 



MEETING MINUTES FROM: 1/2/2018 

Meeting Called to order @ 7:00 p.m. 

ROLL CALL FOR CLUB REPRESENTATION: 

Trailblazers M/C- 2 
Tankslappers M/C- 1 
Rimbenders – 1 
Cheaters M/C- 0 
Lassen M/C- 1 
Corey Herring Memorial M/C- 2 

                                                                MVDS- 0 
                                                                Gold Diggers M/C-0  
                                                                WSRA- 2 

 
President- (Dan Rankin)- Nothing new. 

Vice President- (Chanel Egesdahl) – Nothing new.  

Treasurer’s Report- (Anita Honea)- Current accounts are as follows: 

 Land Use - $25,188 

 General - $18,691 

 Corey Herring Memorial Scholarship - $12,189 

Anita will contact sponsors to see if they want to be continue sponsoring in 2018. 

Secretary Report- (Julianne Zotter) 

Banquet prep. 

Big Bike Referee- (Ronnie Scorsonelli) – Alan Morton bumped to Expert.  

Mini Bike Referee- (Beth Legenbauer) – All ready for the banquet!  

Land Use Committee/Medical Team Report: (Dave Zotter) 

Medical Team: Sat phone plans increased in price. Total cost =$2800-3000 

Corey Herring Memorial Scholarship: Scholarship application will be available after February.  

Land use: Blue Ribbon Coalition participation denied. Can we be a silent donor?  

 



OLD BUSINESS: 

 
2018 Race Dates:  

• Trailblazers: 2/17 and 2/18 
• WSRA: 3/17 and 3/18 
• Lassen: 4/7 and 4/8 
• Cheaters: 4/21 and 4/22 
• Corey Herring: 6/16 and 6/17 
• Golddiggers: 9/8 and 9/9 
• Mason Valley: 9/22 and 9/23 
• Rimbenders: 10/27 and 10/28 
• Tankslappers: 11/10 and 11/11 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Parts Unlimited and MRANN had a good relationship. Dan working to rekindle friendship. They 
can get us arrows and other marking gear. Shall we do a bulk purchase? 

Meeting Adjourned at: 7:30 pm   

Next Meeting: February 5th, Victorian Ave. Blind Onion, 7pm 


